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SEPT/OCT 2017
Statement from Head Coach
As I am sure you are all aware by now, I recently took the extremely difficult decision to step down as the clubs head coach following next years County Championships. Whilst I still absolutely love the job, I have taken the decision for personal reasons – these being the desire to progress in education and the wish to have more time for myself as I enter my 30s. Nevertheless I have made it absolutely clear to the executive committee that whilst I wish to step down as head coach, I would like to remain involved at the club in a coaching capacity. I love the club and having now been here for 27 years, I am not prepared to simply walk away. I am thankful for the support and kind words I have received following this tough announcement.
Business as usual

I spoke to our coaches and senior swimmers recently to reassure them that it will be business as usual over the next four months. Standards will remain high and our dedicated and loyal coaching team will continue to deliver their excellent sessions. I am continuing to consider potential options as to how make some changes to our current structure however this will only happen if I strongly believe there will be tangible benefits that outweigh the potential problems. In the short term, we need to secure our premier division status in the Arena League, finish as high as possible in the Staffs League final and perform outstandingly well in the county championships.
Moving forwards

I will assist the club committee in any way I can to ensure the smoothest possible transition in 2018. Whoever is appointed will walk into a club boasting…

· an extremely secure financial position,

· a team of coaches who love and want the best for the club, 

· a thriving swimschool 

· record high levels of membership
· premier division status in both the junior league and arena league

· having won the Staffs League in 2012, 2013, 2014 & 2016

· 50+ swimmers achieving county times

· Up to 20 swimmers achieving regional times

· Several on the cusp of national times
I look forward to working with the swimmers over the next few months to ensure they are able to perform at their very best later in the season.

Luke.
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